

MEMORANDUM

To: Mr. Rafael E. Granado, City Clerk Date: October 30, 2023

From: Alex J. Fernandez, Commissioner Subject: TODAY'S TRANSPORTATION

WORKSHOP

I am currently in Tallahassee to meet with the Florida League of Cities regarding legislative matters relevant to the City of Miami Beach including the "Unsafe Structures Bill," which is anticipated to be reintroduced during the 2024 session. Additionally, while in Tallahassee, I am advocating on the City's behalf regarding the financial assistance that the Florida Legislature will consider during next week's Special Session for security infrastructure to entities which are at high risk for violent attacks or hate crimes. Because of this, I will be unable to participate, in-person, in the Transportation Workshop scheduled for this afternoon.

Thank you.

C: Mayor Dan Gelber & Members of the City Commission

Ms. Alina T. Hudak, City Manager Mr. Rafael A. Paz, City Attorney